AIHP Glenn Sonnedecker Prize

The Glenn Sonnedecker Prize was created by the Board of Directors of the American Institute of the History of Pharmacy.  The purposes of this award are to (1) honor, in perpetuity, the extraordinary contributions of Glenn Sonnedecker to the field of the history of pharmacy and (2) encourage historical research on the development of pharmacy practice and education in the United States.

The Glenn Sonnedecker Prize is awarded to the author(s) of the best published article during a calendar year on the history of some facet of pharmacy practice or pharmacy education in the United States. The Prize consists of a monetary sum of $1000 and a commemorative plaque. 

If an awarded article has more than one author, the monetary sum shall be divided equally among the authors unless all the authors jointly advise the Executive Director that they wish a different division of the sum. Only one plaque is awarded, generally to the lead author, unless all the authors jointly advise the Executive Director of a different preference. 

Publications eligible for nomination for the award must meet the following criteria: (1) Published in a peer-reviewed journal within the previous year, (2) focused on the history of some facet of pharmacy practice or pharmacy education in the United States (including the Colonial period), (3) represent exemplary historical research methodology and interpretation, and (4) be written clearly.

The deadline for receipt of nominations shall be June 30. Nominations shall be accepted from any source, including self-nominations by authors. 
The AIHP Committee on Awards shall review all nominations and recommend to the Board of Directors by August 15 the single article that best meets the criteria for the award. Only one article is eligible for the award each year. The award requires approval by the Board of Directors. The deadline for a decision by the Board of Directors is October 1.

If no article in a particular year meets the criteria of the award (in the judgment of the Committee on Awards or the Board of Directors), no award shall be given for that year.

The award shall be presented during the AIHP Annual Business Meeting or some other appropriate venue.

Submission of articles: Please submit a PDF copy of the published article by June 30, 2016 to Gregory J. Higby, Executive Director, American Institute of the History of Pharmacy (Higby@aihp.org).  Please write “Sonnedecker Prize” in the subject line of your email.  Self-nominations are welcome.

